

June 15, 2005



Ms. Carole J. Washburn, Secretary Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission P.O. Box 47250 Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Re: Securities Issuance Filing – Senior Secured Notes and Fixed Rate Note Issuance Hedge WUTC Docket No. UE-050738

Dear Ms. Washburn:

In compliance with RCW 80.08.040, Puget Sound Energy (the "Company") encloses for filing an original and three copies of the follow-up to the compliance filing notice dated May 16, 2005. In the filing notice dated May 16, 2005, the Company notified the Commission of its plans to issue up to \$300 million of senior secured fixed rate notes. On May 17, 2005, the Company issued \$250 million in senior secured fixed rate notes as described in the Prospectus Supplement, dated May 23, 2005, marked as Attachment A to this filing.

The Company also furnishes the following information, in compliance with RCW 80.08.040 (1), (2) and (3), with respect to the forward starting swap agreements the Company has contractually secured. These agreements are for the anticipated issuance of senior notes or trust preferred stock with a term of thirty years in an amount of \$200 Million. Enclosed are Attachments B and C, respectively, Executed Lehman Brothers Confirmation May 13, 2005, and Executed Wachovia Bank Confirmation June 13, 2005.

In addition to the above transactions, the Company tendered for the remaining \$80 million of 8.231% trust preferred certificates which are callable at a 4.1% premium on June 1, 2007. On June 1, 2005, the Company accepted \$42.5 million in certificates under the tender at the early tender price of \$1,081. 21 or a 8.1% premium. The tender expires June 16, 2005; however, the Company does not anticipate any additional certificates will be tendered.

Thank you for your assistance.

Very truly yours,

**PUGET SOUND ENERGY** 

Karl R. Karzmar

**Director Regulatory Relations** 

Enclosures

cc: Simon J. ffitch

# ATTACHMENT A Prospectus Supplement May 23, 2005

# \$250,000,000 PSE PUGET SOUND ENERGY

### **5.483%** Senior Notes due June 1, 2035

Puget Sound Energy. Inc. is offering \$250,000,000 principal amount of 5.483% Senior Notes due June 1, 2035 (the "Senior Notes"). We will pay interest on the Senior Notes on June 1 and December 1 of each year, beginning on December 1, 2005. The Senior Notes will be issued only in denominations of \$1,000 and integral multiples of \$1,000.

Initially, the Senior Notes will be secured by a series of our first mortgage bonds issued under our electric utility mortgage. Upon the occurrence of events described in this prospectus supplement under the heading "Description of the Senior Notes—Security" and in the accompanying prospectus under "Description of Securities—Senior Notes—Security; Release Date," the first mortgage bonds securing the Senior Notes will be released and, at our option, the Senior Notes will become our unsecured general obligations and rank equally with all of our other unsecured and unsubordinated indebtedness or will be secured by substitute first mortgage bonds issued under a mortgage indenture other than our electric utility mortgage indenture or our gas utility mortgage indenture.

We may redeem the Senior Notes at any time, in whole or in part, at a make-whole price as described in this prospectus supplement under the caption "Description of the Senior Notes—Redemption." The Senior Notes do not have the benefit of any sinking fund.

# Investing in the Senior Notes involves risks. See "Forward-Looking Information" beginning on page S-1.

	Per Note	Total
Initial public offering price (1)	100%	\$250,000,000
Underwriters' discount	0.875%	\$ 2,187,500
Proceeds, before expenses, to Puget Sound Energy	99.125%	\$247,812,500

<sup>(1)</sup> Plus accrued interest from May 27, 2005, if settlement occurs after that date.

Neither the Securities and Exchange Commission nor any state securities commission has approved or disapproved of these securities or determined if this prospectus supplement or the accompanying prospectus is truthful or complete. Any representation to the contrary is a criminal offense.

The underwriters expect to deliver the Senior Notes in book-entry form only through the facilities of The Depository Trust Company against payment in New York, New York on or about May 27, 2005.

<b>Lehman Brothers</b>	JPMorgan

Citigroup

**UBS Investment Bank** 

BNY Capital Markets, Inc. **KeyBanc Capital Markets** Wedbush Morgan Securities Inc. **Piper Jaffray** 

The date of this prospectus supplement is May 23, 2005.

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

Prospectus Supplement	Page
Puget Sound Energy	S-1
Forward-Looking Information	
Use of Proceeds	S-1
Ratio of Earnings to Fixed Charges	S-3
Description of the Senior Notes	S-4
Underwriting	S-4
Underwriting Legal Matters	<b>S</b> -9
Legal Matters	S-11
Experts	S-11
Prospectus	Page
About this Prospectus	3
Special Note Regarding Forward-Looking Statements	3
Where You Can Find More Information	6
Puget Sound Energy	7
Use of Proceeds	/
Ratios of Earnings to Fixed Charges and to Combined Fixed Charges and Preferred Dividends	8
Description of Securities	8
Plan of Distribution	9
Plan of Distribution  Disclosure of Commission Position on Indonesia of Commission Position Indonesia of Commission Position Indonesia of Commission I	21
Disclosure of Commission Position on Indemnification for Securities Act Liabilities	23
Legal Opinions	23
Experts	23

You should rely only on the information contained in this prospectus supplement, the accompanying prospectus, or the information to which we have referred you. Neither we nor any underwriter has authorized anyone to provide you with information that is different. This prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus may only be used where it is legal to sell these securities. The information in this prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus is accurate only as of the date on the front cover of the applicable prospectus and prospectus supplement.

#### PUGET SOUND ENERGY

Puget Sound Energy, Inc. is a public utility incorporated in the State of Washington engaged in the generation, transmission, distribution and sale of electric energy and the purchase, distribution, transportation and sale of natural gas. We are the principal subsidiary of Puget Energy, Inc., an energy services holding company that owns all of our common stock. Subject to limited exceptions, Puget Energy is exempt from regulation as a public utility holding company pursuant to Section 3(a)(1) of the Public Utility Holding Company Act of 1935.

Puget Sound Energy is the largest electric and gas utility headquartered in Washington State, serving a territory covering approximately 6,000 square miles, principally in the Puget Sound region. At March 31, 2005, we had approximately 1,006,700 electric customers, of which approximately 88% were residential customers, 11% were commercial customers and 1% were industrial, transportation and other customers. At March 31, 2005, we had approximately 678,600 gas customers, of which approximately 92% were residential customers, 7% were commercial customers and 1% were industrial and transportation customers.

Our executive office is located at 10885 N.E. 4th Street, Bellevue, Washington 98004-5515. Our telephone number is (425) 454-6363.

#### FORWARD-LOOKING INFORMATION

This prospectus supplement, the documents incorporated by reference into this prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus contain "forward-looking statements" within the meaning of the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995. This act provides a "safe harbor" for forward-looking statements to encourage companies to provide prospective information about themselves so long as they identify these as forward-looking and provide meaningful cautionary language identifying important factors that could cause actual results to differ from the projected results. In some cases, you can identify forward-looking statements by terminology such as "anticipate," "believe," "continue," "could," "estimate," "expect," "intend," "may," "might," "plan," "potential," "predict," "should" or "will" or the negative of such terms or other comparable terminology. Forward-looking statements provide our current expectations or forecasts of future events.

Any or all of our forward-looking statements in this prospectus supplement, the accompanying prospectus, the documents incorporated by reference herein or therein, and in any other public statements we make may turn out to be wrong. Forward-looking statements reflect our current expectations and are inherently uncertain. Inaccurate assumptions we might make and known or unknown risks and uncertainties can affect the accuracy of our forward-looking statements. Consequently, no forward-looking statement can be guaranteed and our actual results may differ materially. Some important factors that could cause actual results to differ materially from those suggested by the forward-looking statements include:

- governmental policies and regulatory actions, including those of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) and the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Washington Commission), with respect to allowed rates of return, cost recovery, financings, industry and rate structures, transmission and generation business structures within Puget Sound Energy, acquisition and disposal of assets and facilities, operation, maintenance and construction of electric generating facilities, operation of distribution and transmission facilities (gas and electric), licensing of hydroelectric operations and gas storage facilities, recovery of other capital investments, recovery of power and gas costs, recovery of regulatory assets, and present or prospective wholesale and retail competition;
- financial difficulties of other energy companies and related events, which may affect the regulatory and
  legislative process in unpredictable ways and also adversely affect the availability of and access to
  capital and credit markets and/or impact delivery of energy to Puget Sound Energy from its suppliers;

- wholesale market disruption, which may result in a deterioration of market liquidity, increase the risk of
  counterparty default, affect the regulatory and legislative process in unpredictable ways, affect
  wholesale energy prices and/or impede Puget Sound Energy's ability to manage its energy portfolio
  risks and procure energy supply;
- the effect of wholesale market structures (including, but not limited to, regional market designs such as Grid West, or federal initiatives such as Standard Market Design);
- Puget Sound Energy electric or gas distribution system failure, which may impact Puget Sound Energy's ability to adequately deliver electric or gas supply to its customers;
- weather, which can have a potentially serious impact on Puget Sound Energy's revenues and its ability
  to procure adequate supplies of gas, fuel or purchased power to serve its customers and on the cost of
  procuring such supplies;
- variable hydroelectric conditions, which can impact streamflow and Puget Sound Energy's ability to generate electricity from hydroelectric facilities;
- plant outages, which can have an adverse impact on Puget Sound Energy's expenses as it procures
  adequate supplies to replace the lost energy or dispatches a more expensive resource;
- the ability of gas or electric plant to operate as intended, which if not in proper operating condition or design could limit the capacity of the operating plant;
- the ability to renew contracts for electric and gas supply and the price of renewal;
- blackouts or large curtailments of transmission systems, whether Puget Sound Energy's or others', which can have an impact on Puget Sound Energy's ability to deliver load to its customers;
- the ability to restart generation following a regional transmission disruption;
- failure of the interstate gas pipeline delivering to Puget Sound Energy's system, which may impact Puget Sound Energy's ability to adequately deliver gas supply to its customers;
- the ability to relicense FERC hydroelectric projects at a cost-effective level;
- the amount of collection, if any, of Puget Sound Energy's receivables from the California Independent System Operator (CAISO) and other parties, and the amount of refunds found to be due from Puget Sound Energy to the CAISO or other parties;
- industrial, commercial and residential growth and demographic patterns in the service territories of Puget Sound Energy, which might impact customer consumption;
- general economic conditions in the Pacific Northwest, which might impact customer consumption or affect Puget Sound Energy's accounts receivable;
- the loss of significant customers or changes in the business of significant customers, which may result in changes in demand for Puget Sound Energy's services:
- the impact of acts of terrorism or similar significant events;
- the ability of Puget Sound Energy, and its parent Puget Energy, to access the capital markets to support requirements for working capital, construction costs and the repayment of maturing debt;
- capital market conditions, including changes in the availability of capital or interest rate fluctuations;
- changes in Puget Sound Energy's, and its parent Puget Energy's, credit ratings, which may have an
  adverse impact on the availability and cost of capital for Puget Sound Energy or Puget Energy;
- legal and regulatory proceedings;
- the ability to recover changes in enacted federal, state or local tax laws through revenue in a timely manner;

- changes in, adoption of and compliance with laws and regulations, including environmental and
  endangered species laws, regulations, decisions and policies concerning the environment, natural
  resources, and fish and wildlife (including the Endangered Species Act);
- employee workforce factors, including strikes, work stoppages, availability of qualified employees or the loss of a key executive;
- the ability to obtain and keep patent or other intellectual property rights to generate revenue;
- the ability to obtain adequate insurance coverage and the cost of such insurance;
- the impacts of natural disasters such as earthquakes, hurricanes, floods, fires or landslides;
- the impact of adverse weather conditions that negatively affect operating conditions and results;
- the ability to maintain effective internal controls over financial reporting; and
- the ability to maintain customers and employees.

We undertake no obligation to publicly update any forward-looking statements, whether as a result of new information, future events, or otherwise. You are advised, however, to consult any further disclosures we make on related subjects in our annual reports on Form 10-K, quarterly reports on Form 10-Q and current reports on Form 8-K.

#### **USE OF PROCEEDS**

We estimate that the net proceeds we will receive from the sale of the Senior Notes in this offering, after deducting the underwriting discounts and estimated expenses payable by us, will be \$247,562,500. We intend to use the net proceeds from the sale of the Senior Notes for the following purposes:

- To redeem \$200,000,000 principal amount (plus accrued and unpaid interest) of our floating rate senior notes issued on July 15, 2004, which have an interest rate based on the 3 month LIBOR Rate plus .30%, currently 3.44%, and mature on July 14, 2006. The floating rate senior notes are redeemable at our option at any time after January 15, 2005 at a redemption price equal to 100% of the principal amount of the floating rate senior notes to be redeemed plus accrued and unpaid interest on the principal amount being redeemed to such redemption date. The redemption date is May 27, 2005. The net proceeds from the floating rate senior notes were used to repay approximately \$142,300,000 of outstanding amounts under our commercial paper and accounts receivable securitization programs and to redeem \$55,000,000 of our first mortgage bonds, which had an interest rate of 7.35% and were due to mature on February 1, 2024.
- The remaining net proceeds will be used to repay a portion of our outstanding short-term debt which was incurred to repay long-term debt that matured in December 2004. The long-term debt had an interest rate of 7.70%. As of March 31, 2005, we had \$97,051,000 in outstanding short-term debt. During the quarter ended March 31, 2005, the weighted average borrowing rate of our short-term debt was 2.71%.

Funds that are not required immediately may be invested in marketable securities and short-term investments.

# RATIO OF EARNINGS TO FIXED CHARGES

The following table sets forth Puget Sound Energy's ratios of earnings to fixed charges for the respective periods. For purposes of computing these ratios, earnings represent income from continuing operations before extraordinary items and cumulative effect of changes in accounting principles plus applicable income taxes and fixed charges. Fixed charges include all interest expense and the proportion deemed representative of the interest factor of rent expense.

		Months Iarch 31,	Years Ended December 31,				
Decision of the second	2005	2004	2004	2003	2002	2001	2000
Ratio of earnings to fixed charges	2.20x	2.14x	2.11x	1.99x	1.81x	2.01x	2.70x

# DESCRIPTION OF THE SENIOR NOTES

The following description of the 5.483% Senior Notes due June 1, 2035, or Senior Notes, supplements the more general description of the senior notes that appears in the accompanying prospectus. If there are any inconsistencies between the information in this section and the information in the accompanying prospectus, the information in this section controls. You should read this section together with the section called "Description of Securities" in the accompanying prospectus. The Senior Notes will be issued as a separate series of senior notes under the senior note indenture, dated as of December 1, 1997, as supplemented by a fourth supplemental indenture dated as of May 1, 2003, between Puget Sound Energy and U.S. Bank National Association, as trustee. Provisions of the senior note indenture are more fully described in the sections called "Description of Securities—Senior Notes" and "—Senior Notes" in the accompanying prospectus. We qualify the description of the Senior Notes by reference to the senior note indenture.

#### General

The Senior Notes will initially be limited in aggregate principal amount to \$250,000,000. The entire principal amount of the Senior Notes will mature and become due and payable, together with any accrued and unpaid interest thereon, on June 1, 2035. The Senior Notes are not subject to any sinking fund provision. The Senior Notes are available for purchase in denominations of \$1,000 and any integral multiple thereof.

# Further Issues of Senior Notes and Additional Indebtedness

The senior note indenture does not limit the aggregate principal amount of senior notes that we may issue. We may from time to time, without the consent of the existing holders of senior notes (including the Senior Notes), issue additional senior notes. Additional senior notes may have the same or different terms and conditions as the Senior Notes.

We may, without the consent of the holders of the Senior Notes, issue additional senior notes having the same ranking and interest rate, maturity and other terms as the Senior Notes (except for the issue price and issue date). Any additional senior notes having such similar terms, together with the Senior Notes, may constitute a single series of senior notes under the senior note indenture. As of the date of this prospectus supplement, we have issued \$1,942,860,000 in aggregate outstanding principal amount of senior notes under the senior note indenture.

There are no provisions in the senior note indenture or the Senior Notes that require us to redeem the Senior Notes or that otherwise protect you, as a holder of Senior Notes, in the event that we incur substantial additional indebtedness (except for certain restrictions on our ability to create, assume or incur certain liens or to enter into certain financing transactions after the release date, as described in the sections called "Description of Securities—Senior Notes—Certain Covenants of Puget Sound Energy—Limitations on Liens" and "—Limitations on Sale and Lease-Back Transactions" in the accompanying prospectus).

#### Interest

Each Senior Note shall bear interest at the rate of 5.483% per annum from the date of original issuance, payable semiannually in arrears on June 1 and December 1 of each year to the person in whose name the Senior Note is registered at the close of business on the fifteenth calendar day prior to the applicable interest payment date. The initial interest payment date is December 1, 2005. The amount of interest payable will be computed on the basis of a 360-day year of twelve 30-day months and shall be computed at a fixed rate until maturity. In the event that any date on which interest is payable on the Senior Notes is not a "business day," then payment of the interest payable on that date will be made on the next succeeding day which is a "business day" (and without any interest or other payment in respect of the delay). The term "business day" shall mean each Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday that is not a day on which banking institutions or trust companies in the Borough of Manhattan or the City of New York, or in the city where the corporate trust office of the senior note trustee is located, are obligated or authorized by law or executive order to close.

#### **Security**

At the time we issue any of the Senior Notes, we will simultaneously deliver to the senior note trustee, as security for the Senior Notes, 5.483% Pledged First Mortgage Bonds issued under our electric utility mortgage indenture. The pledged electric utility mortgage bonds will have the same interest rate, interest payment dates, stated maturity date and redemption provisions, and will be in the same aggregate principal amount, as the Senior Notes.

As provided in the senior note indenture and the supplemental indenture to the electric utility mortgage, which sets forth the terms of the pledged electric utility mortgage bonds, our obligation to make payments with respect to the principal of, premium or interest on the pledged electric utility mortgage bonds will be fully or partially, as the case may be, satisfied and discharged to the extent that, at the time that any such payment is due, the then due principal of, premium or interest on the Senior Notes are fully or partially paid or we have deposited with the senior note trustee pursuant to the senior note indenture sufficient available funds to fully or partially pay the then due principal of, premium, if any, or interest on the Senior Notes.

You should read the section called "Description of Securities—Senior Notes—Security; Release Date" in the accompanying prospectus for a description of the circumstances under which all or part of the pledged electric utility mortgage bonds will cease to be held by the senior note trustee as security for the Senior Notes. As explained in the accompanying prospectus, the Senior Notes (and all other then outstanding senior notes) will cease to be secured by the pledged first mortgage bonds on the date that all of our mortgage bonds issued and outstanding under our electric utility mortgage indenture and our gas utility mortgage indenture, other than first mortgage bonds securing senior notes, have been retired. As of the date of this prospectus supplement, the latest maturity date of our first mortgage bonds, other than pledged first mortgage bonds, is December 22, 2025, relating to a series of \$2 million in principal amount of 7.20% first mortgage bonds. Although we have no current plans to do so, we may acquire some or all of our outstanding first mortgage bonds through tender offers, privately-negotiated transactions or open market purchases, in which case the release date may occur earlier than December 22, 2025.

After that release date, the Senior Notes (and all other then outstanding senior notes) will, at our option, either

- become our unsecured general obligations and rank equally with all of our unsecured and unsubordinated indebtedness or
- be secured by substitute first mortgage bonds issued under a mortgage indenture other than our electric utility mortgage indenture or our gas utility mortgage indenture.

If we elect not to have the Senior Notes (and all other then outstanding senior notes) become unsecured on the release date, we will simultaneously with the issuance of senior notes after the release date issue and deliver to the senior note trustee, as security for such senior notes, substitute first mortgage bonds. The substituted first mortgage bonds will have the same interest rate, interest payment dates, stated maturity date and redemption provisions, and will be in the same aggregate principal amount, as the senior notes then issued.

In the event we elect to have the Senior Notes (and all other then outstanding senior notes) become unsecured on the release date, our ability to create, assume or incur certain liens or to enter into certain financing transactions will be restricted. For a description of those restrictions, you should read the sections called "Description of Securities—Senior Notes—Certain Covenants of Puget Sound Energy—Limitations on Liens" and "—Limitations on Sale and Lease-Back Transactions" in the accompanying prospectus.

#### Redemption

The Senior Notes will be redeemable as a whole or in part, at our option at any time, at a redemption price equal to the greater of the following:

- 100% of the principal amount of the Senior Notes and
- the sum of the present values of the remaining scheduled payments of principal and interest on the Senior Notes discounted to the redemption date on a semiannual basis (assuming a 360-day year consisting of twelve 30-day months) at the Treasury Rate plus 20 basis points, plus in each case accrued interest on the Senior Notes to the date of redemption.

"Treasury Rate" means, with respect to any redemption date, the rate per annum equal to the semiannual equivalent yield to maturity of the Comparable Treasury Issue, assuming a price for the Comparable Treasury issue (expressed as a percentage of its principal amount) equal to the Comparable Treasury Price for such redemption date.

"Comparable Treasury Issue" means the United States Treasury security selected by an Independent Investment Banker as having a maturity comparable to the remaining term of the Senior Notes to be redeemed that would be utilized, at the time of selection and in accordance with customary financial practice, in pricing new issues of corporate debt securities of comparable maturity to the remaining term of the Senior Notes. "Independent Investment Banker" means one of the Reference Treasury Dealers appointed by the senior note trustee after consultation with Puget Sound Energy.

"Comparable Treasury Price" means, with respect to any redemption date, (a) the average of the Reference Treasury Dealer Quotations for such redemption date, after excluding the highest and lowest such Reference Treasury Quotations, or (b) if the senior note trustee obtains fewer than four such Reference Treasury Dealer Quotations, the average of all such quotations. "Reference Treasury Dealer Quotations" means, with respect to each Reference Treasury Dealer and any redemption date, the average, as determined by the senior note trustee, of the bid and asked prices for the Comparable Treasury Issue (expressed in each case as a percentage of its principal amount) quoted in writing to the senior note trustee by such Reference Treasury Dealer at 3:30 p.m. New York time on the third business day preceding such redemption date.

"Reference Treasury Dealer" means each of Lehman Brothers Inc. and J.P. Morgan Securities Inc. and their respective successors; provided, however, that if any of the foregoing or their affiliates shall cease to be a primary U.S. Government securities dealer in The City of New York (a "Primary Treasury Dealer"), we will substitute another Primary Treasury Dealer.

Notice of any redemption will be mailed at least 30 days but not more than 60 days before the redemption date to each holder of Senior Notes to be redeemed.

Unless we default in payment of the redemption price, on and after the redemption date interest will cease to accrue on the Senior Notes or portions thereof called for redemption.

#### **Book-Entry**; Delivery and Form

The Senior Notes will be issued in the form of registered notes in book-entry form, referred to as "global notes." Each global note will be registered in the name of a nominee of The Depository Trust Company (DTC), as depositary, and will be deposited with DTC or its nominee or custodian.

The deposit of global notes with DTC and their registration in the name of DTC's nominee effect no change in beneficial ownership. Ownership of beneficial interests in a global note will be limited to DTC participants or persons who hold interests through DTC participants. We understand that DTC has no knowledge of the actual beneficial owners of the Senior Notes; DTC's records reflect only the identity of the direct participants in DTC to whose accounts such Senior Notes are credited, which may or may not be the beneficial owners. The participants will remain responsible for keeping account of their holdings on behalf of their customers.

So long as DTC or its nominee or a common depositary is the registered holder of a global note, DTC or that nominee or common depositary will be considered the sole owner and holder of the global notes, and of the Senior Notes represented thereby, for all purposes under the senior note indenture and the Senior Notes. Except as provided below, owners of beneficial interests in a global note will not be entitled to have Senior Notes represented by a global note registered in their names, will not receive or be entitled to receive physical delivery of Senior Notes in certificated form and will not be considered the registered holders of Senior Notes under the senior note indenture or the Senior Notes. Unless and until it is exchanged in whole or in part for Senior Notes in definitive form, no global note may be transferred except as a whole by DTC to its nominee.

The laws of some jurisdictions may require that certain purchasers of securities take physical delivery of such securities in definitive form. Such laws may impair the ability to own, transfer or pledge beneficial interests in the global notes.

Initial settlement for the Senior Notes will be made in immediately available funds. Secondary market trading between DTC participants will occur in the ordinary way in accordance with DTC's rules and will be settled in immediately available funds using DTC's same-day funds settlement system.

We will make all payments of principal of and interest on the notes to DTC. We will send all required reports and notices solely to DTC as long as DTC is the registered holder of the global notes. We expect that upon the issuance of a global note DTC or its custodian will credit on its internal system the respective principal amount of the individual beneficial interest represented by such global note to the accounts of its participants. Such accounts initially will be designated by or on behalf of the underwriters. Ownership of beneficial interests in a global note will be shown on, and the transfer of those ownership interests will be effected through, records maintained by DTC or its nominee (with respect to interests of participants) or by any such participant (with respect to interests of persons held by such participants on their behalf).

Beneficial owners will not receive written confirmation from DTC of their purchase, but beneficial owners are expected to receive written confirmations providing details of the transactions, as well as periodic statements of their holdings from the direct or indirect participant through which the beneficial owner entered into the transaction. Transfers of ownership interests in the global notes will be effected only through entries made on the books of participants acting on behalf of beneficial owners. Accordingly, each beneficial owner must rely on the procedures of DTC and, if the person is not a participant in DTC, on the procedures of the participants through which such person owns its interest, to exercise any rights of a holder under the senior note indenture.

We understand that under existing industry practices, in the event that we request any action of holders of Senior Notes or that an owner of a beneficial interest in the Senior Notes desires to give or take any action that a holder is entitled to give or take under the senior note indenture, DTC would authorize the participants holding the relevant beneficial interests to give or take the action, and the participants would authorize beneficial owners owning through participants to give or to take the action or would otherwise act upon the instructions of beneficial owners.

Payments, transfers, exchanges and other matters relating to beneficial interests in a global note may be subject to various policies and procedures adopted by DTC from time to time, and DTC may discontinue its operations entirely at any time. We also expect that payments, conveyance of notices and other communications by DTC to participants, by participants to indirect participants, and by participants and indirect participants to beneficial owners, will be governed by standing instructions and customary practices as is now the case with securities held for accounts of customers registered in the names of nominees for those customers, subject to any statutory or regulatory requirements as may be in effect from time to time, and will be the responsibility of the participants. None of us, the senior note trustee, any of our respective agents or the underwriters will have any responsibility or liability for any aspect of DTC's or any DTC participant's records relating to, or for payments made on account of, beneficial interests in any global note, or for maintaining, supervising or reviewing any records relating to such beneficial interests, or for the performance by DTC or the participants of their respective obligations under the rules and procedures governing their operations.

DTC has advised us that it is a limited-purpose trust company organized under the New York Banking Law, a "banking organization" within the meaning of the New York Banking Law, a member of the Federal Reserve System, a "clearing corporation" within the meaning of the New York Uniform Commercial Code and a "clearing agency" registered pursuant to the provisions of Section 17A of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934. DTC holds securities that its participants deposit with DTC.

DTC also facilitates the settlement among participants of securities transactions, such as transfers and pledges, in deposited securities through electronic computerized book-entry changes in participants' accounts, thereby eliminating the need for the physical movement of securities certificates. Participants include securities brokers and dealers, banks, trust companies, clearing corporations and certain other organizations. DTC is owned by a number of its direct participants and by The New York Stock Exchange, Inc., the American Stock Exchange LLC and the National Association of Securities Dealers, Inc. Access to the DTC system is also available to others such as securities brokers and dealers, banks and trust companies that clear through or maintain a custodial relationship with a direct participant, either directly or indirectly. The rules applicable to DTC and its participants are on file with the Securities and Exchange Commission.

Interests in a global note will be exchanged for notes in certificated form only if:

- DTC notifies us that it is unwilling or unable to continue as a depositary for such global note or has
  ceased to be qualified to act as such or if at any time such depositary ceases to be a clearing agency
  registered under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, and we have not appointed a successor depositary
  within 90 days; or
- we, in our sole discretion, determine at any time that the Senior Notes will no longer be represented by a global note.

Upon the occurrence of such an event, owners of beneficial interests in such global note will receive physical delivery of Senior Notes in certificated form. All certificated Senior Notes issued in exchange for an interest in a global note or any portion thereof will be registered in such names as DTC directs. Such Senior Notes will be issued in minimum denominations of \$1,000 and integral multiples of \$1,000 and will be in registered form only, without coupons.

#### **Concerning the Trustee**

Effective February 15, 2003, U.S. Bank National Association succeeded State Street Bank and Trust Company as both the senior note trustee under the senior note indenture and the electric utility mortgage trustee under the electric utility mortgage. U.S. Bank National Association also serves as the issuing and paying agent for our commercial paper program, and is a lender under our credit facility.

#### UNDERWRITING

Subject to the terms and conditions of an underwriting agreement, we have agreed to sell to each of the underwriters named below (for whom Lehman Brothers Inc. and J.P. Morgan Securities Inc. are acting as representatives) and each of the underwriters has severally agreed to purchase from us the respective principal amount of Senior Notes set forth opposite its name below:

Underwriters	Principal Amount
Lehman Brothers Inc.	\$ 87,500,000
J.P. Morgan Securities Inc.	\$ 87,500,000
Citigroup Global Markets Inc.	\$ 22,500,000
UBS Securities LLC	\$ 22,500,000
BNY Capital Markets, Inc.	\$ 7,500,000
KeyBanc Capital Markets, a division of McDonald Investments Inc.	\$ 7,500,000
Wedbush Morgan Securities Inc.	
Piper Jaffray & Co.	\$ 7,500,000
Total	\$250,000,000

In the underwriting agreement, the underwriters have agreed, subject to the terms and conditions set forth therein, to purchase all of the Senior Notes offered hereby if any of the Senior Notes are purchased.

UBOC Investment Services, Inc., an NASD member and an affiliate of Union Bank of California, is being paid a referral fee by Wedbush Morgan Securities Inc. Union Bank of California is a lender under our credit facility. U.S. Bancorp Investments, Inc., an NASD member and an affiliate of U.S. Bancorp, is being paid a referral fee by Piper Jaffray & Co. U.S. Bancorp is an affiliate of U.S. Bank National Association, the trustee under our senior note indenture and electric utility mortgage and a lender under our credit facility.

Senior Notes sold by the underwriters to the public will initially be offered at the initial public offering prices set forth on the cover of this prospectus supplement. Any Senior Notes sold by the underwriters to securities dealers may be sold at a discount of up to 0.525% of the principal amount of the Senior Notes from the initial public offering price. Any such securities dealers may resell any Senior Notes purchased from the underwriters to certain other brokers or dealers at a discount of up to 0.250% of the principal amount of the Senior Notes from the initial public offering price.

The expenses of the offering, including the fees and disbursements of counsel to the underwriters but not including the underwriting discount, are estimated to be \$250,000 and are payable by us.

We have agreed not to sell or transfer any similar term debt securities that are substantially similar to the Senior Notes for 14 days after the date of this prospectus supplement without first obtaining the written consent of Lehman Brothers Inc. and J.P. Morgan Securities Inc. Specifically we have agreed not to directly or indirectly

- sell, issue, offer or contract to sell any substantially similar debt securities,
- grant any option for the sale of any substantially similar debt securities, or
- otherwise transfer or dispose of any substantially similar debt securities.

Prior to this offering, there has been no public market for the Senior Notes. We do not intend to apply for listing of the Senior Notes on a national securities exchange. The underwriters have advised us that they intend to make a market in the Senior Notes. The underwriters will have no obligation to make a market in the Senior Notes, however, and may cease market making activities, if commenced, at any time.

We have agreed to indemnify the underwriters against certain liabilities, including liabilities under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, or to contribute to payments that the underwriters may be required to make in respect of any such liabilities.

In connection with this offering and in compliance with applicable law and industry practice, the representatives may overallot or effect transactions which stabilize, maintain or otherwise affect the market price of the Senior Notes at levels above those which might otherwise prevail in the open market, including by entering stabilizing bids, purchasing Senior Notes to cover syndicate short positions and imposing penalty bids. A stabilizing bid means the placing of any bid, or the effecting of any purchase, for the purpose of pegging, fixing or maintaining the price of a security. Covering a syndicate short position means placing a bid or effecting a purchase of a security on behalf of the underwriting syndicate to reduce a short position created in connection with the offering. Imposing a penalty bid means purchasing a security in the open market to reduce the underwriting syndicate's short position or to stabilize the price of the security and in connection therewith reclaiming the amount of the selling concession from the underwriters and selling group members who sold such securities as part of the offering.

In general, purchases of a security for the purpose of stabilization or to reduce a short position could cause the price of the security to be higher than it might be in the absence of such purchases. The imposition of a penalty bid might also have an effect on the price of a security to the extent that it were to discourage resales of the security.

Neither we nor the underwriters make any representation or prediction as to the direction or magnitude of any effect that the transactions described above may have on the price of the Senior Notes. In addition, neither we nor the underwriters make any representation that the underwriters will engage in such transactions or that such transactions once commenced will not be discontinued without notice.

Certain of the underwriters or their affiliates may engage in transactions with and/or perform investment banking and other financial services for us and our affiliates in the ordinary course of business, including providing us with cash management services or acting as lenders under our credit facility or dealers under our commercial paper program. BNY Capital Markets, Inc. is an affiliate of BNY Midwest Trust Company, the trustee under our gas utility mortgage. In 2004, we entered into certain hedging transactions with Lehman Brothers Special Financing Inc. and UBS AG, affiliates of Lehman Brothers Inc. and UBS Securities LLC, respectively, in connection with this offering.

Certain of the underwriters will make the Senior Notes available for distribution on the Internet through a proprietary website and/or a third-party system operated by MarketAxess Corporation, an Internet-based communications technology provider. MarketAxess Corporation is providing the system as a conduit for communications between such underwriters and their respective customers and is not a party to any transactions. MarketAxess Corporation, a registered broker-dealer, will receive compensation from such underwriters based on transactions such underwriters conduct through the system. Such underwriters will make the Senior Notes available to their customers through the Internet distributions, whether made through a proprietary or third-party system, on the same terms as distributions made through other channels.

We expect that delivery of the Senior Notes will be made against payment therefor on or about the closing date specified on the cover page of this prospectus supplement, which will be the fourth business day following the date hereof (this settlement cycle being referred to as "T+4"). Under Rule 15c6-1 of the Securities and Exchange Commission under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, trades in the secondary market generally are required to settle in three business days, unless the parties to that trade expressly agree otherwise. Accordingly, purchasers who wish to trade Senior Notes on the date hereof will be required, by virtue of the fact that the Senior Notes initially will settle in T+4, to specify an alternate settlement cycle at the time of any such trade to prevent a failed settlement and should consult their own advisor.

#### **LEGAL MATTERS**

The validity of the Senior Notes and certain matters relating thereto will be passed upon, on behalf of Puget Sound Energy, Inc., by Perkins Coie LLP, Seattle, Washington. Certain legal matters will be passed upon on behalf of the underwriters by Skadden, Arps, Slate, Meagher & Flom LLP, New York, New York. From time to time Skadden, Arps, Slate, Meagher & Flom LLP provides legal services to Puget Sound Energy.

#### **EXPERTS**

The financial statements and management's assessment of the effectiveness of internal control over financial reporting (which is included in Management's Report on Internal Control over Financial Reporting) incorporated in this prospectus supplement by reference to the Annual Report on Form 10-K of Puget Sound Energy, Inc. for the year ended December 31, 2004 have been so incorporated in reliance on the reports of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, an independent registered public accounting firm, given on the authority of said firm as experts in auditing and accounting.



# Puget Sound Energy, Inc.

# **SENIOR NOTES**

**OFFERING AMOUNT: \$850,000,000** 

Puget Sound Energy may offer senior notes on one or more occasions. Each time we offer senior notes, we will set forth the specific terms of the senior notes in one or more supplements to this prospectus. The prospectus supplement or supplements also will set forth the names of any underwriters, dealers or agents involved in an offering of senior notes, the compensation of these parties and any other special terms of an offering and sale. You should read carefully this prospectus and the accompanying prospectus supplement or supplements before you invest.

This prospectus may not be used to consummate sales of any senior notes unless accompanied by a prospectus supplement.

Neither the Securities and Exchange Commission nor any state securities commission has approved or disapproved of these securities or passed upon the accuracy or adequacy of this prospectus. Any representation to the contrary is a criminal offense.

# TABLE OF CONTENTS

About This Prospectus	2
Special Note Regarding Forward-Looking Statements	3
Where You Can Find More Information	3
Puget Sound Energy	
Use of Proceeds	7
Ratios of Earnings to Fixed Charges and to Combined Fixed Charges and Preferred Dividends	
Description of Securities	
Plan of Distribution	
Disclosure of Commission Position on Indemnification for Securities Act Liabilities	
Legal Opinions  Experts	23
· E	22

#### ABOUT THIS PROSPECTUS

This prospectus is part of a registration statement we filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission using a shelf registration process. Under this shelf process, we may sell the securities described in this prospectus in one or more offerings. This prospectus provides you with a general description of the securities. Each time we offer securities, we will provide you with a prospectus supplement that will describe the specific amounts, prices and terms of the offering. The prospectus supplement may also add, update or change information contained in this prospectus. You should read carefully both this prospectus and any prospectus supplement together with additional information described below.

This prospectus does not contain all the information provided in the registration statement we filed with the SEC. For further information about Puget Sound Energy or the securities described in this prospectus, you should refer to that registration statement, which you can obtain from the SEC as described below under "Where You Can Find More Information."

You should rely only on the information contained or incorporated by reference in this prospectus or a prospectus supplement. We have not authorized any other person to provide you with different information. If anyone provides you with different or inconsistent information, you should not rely on it. We are not making an offer to sell these securities in any jurisdiction where the offer or sale is not permitted. You should assume that the information appearing in this prospectus or any prospectus supplement, as well as information we have previously filed with the SEC and incorporated by reference, is accurate as of the date on the front of those documents only. Our business, financial condition, results of operations and prospects may have changed since those dates.

# SPECIAL NOTE REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

This prospectus and the documents incorporated by reference into this prospectus contain "forward-looking statements" within the meaning of the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995. This act provides a "safe harbor" for forward-looking statements to encourage companies to provide prospective information about themselves so long as they identify these as forward-looking and provide meaningful cautionary language identifying important factors that could cause actual results to differ from the projected results. In some cases, you can identify forward-looking statements by terminology such as "anticipate," "believe," "continue," "could," "estimate," "expect," "intend," "may," "might," "plan," "potential," "predict," "should" or "will" or the negative of such terms or other comparable terminology. Forward-looking statements provide our current expectations or forecasts of future events.

Any or all of our forward-looking statements in this prospectus and the documents incorporated by reference herein, and in any other public statements we make may turn out to be wrong. Forward-looking statements reflect our current expectations and are inherently uncertain. Inaccurate assumptions we might make and known or unknown risks and uncertainties can affect the accuracy of our forward-looking statements. Consequently, no forward-looking statement can be guaranteed and our actual results may differ materially. Some important factors that could cause actual results to differ materially from those suggested by the forward-looking statements include:

• governmental policies and regulatory actions, including those of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) and the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Washington Commission), with respect to allowed rates of return, financings, industry and rate structures, transmission and generation business structures within Puget Sound Energy, acquisition and disposal of assets and facilities, operation, maintenance and construction of electric generating facilities, operation of distribution and transmission facilities (gas and electric), licensing of hydroelectric operations and gas storage facilities, recovery of other capital investments, recovery of power and gas costs, recovery of regulatory assets, and present or prospective wholesale and retail competition;

- financial difficulties of other energy companies and related events, which may affect the regulatory and legislative process in unpredictable ways and also adversely affect the availability of and access to capital and credit markets and/or impact delivery of energy to Puget Sound Energy from its suppliers;
- wholesale market disruption, which may result in a deterioration in market liquidity, increase the risk of
  counterparty default, affect the regulatory and legislative process in unpredictable ways, affect wholesale
  energy prices and/or impede Puget Sound Energy's ability to manage its energy portfolio risks;
- the effect of wholesale market structures (including, but not limited to, new market design such as Grid West, a regional transmission organization, and Standard Market Design);
- Puget Sound Energy electric or gas distribution system failure, which may impact Puget Sound Energy's ability to adequately deliver gas supply to its customers;
- weather, which can have a potentially serious impact on Puget Sound Energy's revenues and its ability to
  procure adequate supplies of gas, fuel or purchased power to serve its customers and on the cost of
  procuring such supplies;
- variable hydroelectric conditions, which can impact streamflow and Puget Sound Energy's ability to generate electricity;
- plant outages, which can have an adverse impact on Puget Sound Energy's expenses as it procures
  adequate supplies to replace the lost energy or dispatches a more expensive resource;
- the ability of gas or electric plant to operate as intended, which if not in proper operating condition or design could limit the capacity of the operating plant;
- the ability to renew contracts for electric and gas supply and the price of renewal;
- blackouts or large curtailments of transmission systems, whether Puget Sound Energy's or others', which
  can have an impact on Puget Sound Energy's ability to deliver load to its customers;
- the ability to restart generation following a regional transmission disruption;
- failure of the interstate gas pipeline delivering to Puget Sound Energy's system, which may impact Puget Sound Energy's ability to adequately deliver gas supply to its customers;
- the ability to relicense FERC hydroelectric projects at a cost-effective level;
- the amount of collection, if any, of Puget Sound Energy's receivables from the California Independent System Operator (CAISO) and other parties, and the amount of refunds found to be due from Puget Sound Energy to the CAISO or other parties;
- industrial, commercial and residential growth and demographic patterns in the service territories of Puget Sound Energy;
- general economic conditions in the Pacific Northwest, which might impact customer consumption or affect Puget Sound Energy's accounts receivable;
- the loss of significant customers or changes in the business of significant customers, which may result in changes in demand for Puget Sound Energy's services:
- the impact of acts of terrorism or similar significant events;
- the ability of Puget Energy, Puget Sound Energy and InfrastruX to access the capital markets to support requirements for working capital, construction costs and the repayment of maturing debt;
- · capital market conditions, including changes in the availability of capital or interest rate fluctuations;
- changes in Puget Energy's or Puget Sound Energy's credit ratings, which may have an adverse impact on the availability and cost of capital for Puget Energy, Puget Sound Energy and InfrastruX;
- · legal and regulatory proceedings;

- the ability to recover changes in enacted federal, state or local tax laws through revenue in a timely manner;
- changes in, adoption of, and compliance with laws and regulations including environmental and endangered species laws, regulations, decisions and policies concerning the environment, natural resources and fish and wildlife (including the Endangered Species Act);
- employee workforce factors, including strikes, work stoppages, availability of qualified employees or the loss of a key executive;
- the ability to obtain and keep patent or other intellectual property rights to generate revenue;
- the ability to obtain adequate insurance coverage and the cost of such insurance;
- the impacts of natural disasters such as earthquakes, hurricanes, floods, fires or landslides;
- the impact of adverse weather conditions that negatively affect operating conditions and results;
- the ability to maintain effective internal controls over financial reporting; and
- the ability to maintain customers and employees.

We undertake no obligation to publicly update any forward-looking statements, whether as a result of new information, future events or otherwise. You are advised, however, to consult any further disclosures we make on related subjects in our annual reports on Form 10-K, quarterly reports on Form 10-Q and current reports on Form 8-K.

## WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION

Puget Sound Energy files reports and other information with the Securities and Exchange Commission. These SEC filings are available over the Internet at the SEC's web site at http://www.sec.gov. You may also read and copy any document Puget Sound Energy files at the SEC's public reference room at 450 Fifth Street N.W., Room 1024, Washington, D.C. 20549. Please call the SEC at 1-800-SEC-0330 for more information on the public reference rooms and their copy charges. You may also inspect Puget Sound Energy's SEC reports and other information at the New York Stock Exchange, 20 Broad Street, New York, New York 10005.

In connection with this offering, we have filed with the SEC a registration statement on Form S-3 under the Securities Act of 1933. As permitted by SEC rules, this prospectus omits certain information included in the registration statement. For a more complete understanding of the securities we may offer, you should refer to the registration statement, including its exhibits.

The SEC allows us to "incorporate by reference" into this prospectus the information we file separately with it, which means we may disclose important information by referring you to those other documents. The information we incorporate by reference is considered to be part of this prospectus, except for any information superseded by information in this prospectus. This prospectus incorporates by reference the documents set forth below that Puget Sound Energy has filed previously with the SEC. These documents contain important information about Puget Sound Energy and its finances.

SEC Filings (File No. 1-4393)	Period/Date
Annual Report on Form 10-K	Year ended December 31, 2004
Current Reports on Form 8-K	Filed February 2, 2005 Filed February 9, 2005 Filed February 23, 2005 Filed March 11, 2005 Filed March 29, 2005

The documents filed by Puget Sound Energy with the SEC pursuant to Sections 13(a), 13(c), 14 and 15 of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 after the date of this prospectus are also incorporated by reference into this prospectus.

You may request a copy of these filings at no cost by writing or telephoning Puget Sound Energy at the following address:

Investor Relations Puget Sound Energy, Inc. P.O. Box 97034 Bellevue, Washington 98009-9734 (425) 454-6363

#### PUGET SOUND ENERGY

Puget Sound Energy, Inc. is a public utility incorporated in the State of Washington engaged in the generation, transmission, distribution and sale of electric energy and the purchase, distribution, transportation and sale of natural gas. We are the principal subsidiary of Puget Energy, Inc., an energy services holding company that owns all of our common stock. Subject to limited exceptions, Puget Energy is exempt from regulation as a public utility holding company pursuant to Section 3(a)(1) of the Public Utility Holding Company Act of 1935.

Puget Sound Energy is the largest electric and gas utility headquartered in Washington State, serving a territory covering approximately 6,000 square miles, principally in the Puget Sound region. At December 31, 2004, we had approximately 1,001,200 electric customers, of which approximately 47% were residential customers, 44% were commercial customers and 9% were industrial, transportation and other customers. At December 31, 2004, we had approximately 672,000 gas customers, of which approximately 63% were residential customers, 30% were commercial customers and 7% were industrial and transportation customers.

Our executive office is located at 10885 N.E. 4th Street, Bellevue, Washington 98004, and our mailing address is P.O. Box 97034, Bellevue, Washington, 98009-9734. Our telephone number is (425) 454-6363.

#### **USE OF PROCEEDS**

As will be more specifically set forth in the applicable prospectus supplement, Puget Sound Energy will use the net proceeds from the sale of senior notes offered hereby for its general corporate purposes, including capital expenditures, investment in subsidiaries, working capital and repayment of debt. Any specific allocation of the proceeds to a particular purpose that has been made at the date of any prospectus supplement will be described in the appropriate prospectus supplement.

# RATIOS OF EARNINGS TO FIXED CHARGES AND TO COMBINED FIXED CHARGES AND PREFERRED DIVIDENDS

The following table sets forth Puget Sound Energy's ratios of earnings to fixed charges and to combined fixed charges and preferred dividends for the periods indicated. For purposes of computing the ratios, earnings represent income from continuing operations before extraordinary items and cumulative effect of changes in accounting principles plus applicable income taxes and fixed charges. Fixed charges include all interest expense and the proportion deemed representative of the interest factor of rent expense.

	Years Ended December 31,				
	2004	2003	2002	2001	2000
Ratio of earnings to fixed charges		1.99x	1.81x	2.01x	2.70x
dividends	2.11x	1.91x	1.71x	1.88x	2.50x

#### DESCRIPTION OF SECURITIES

#### **Description of Senior Notes**

The senior notes will be issued under a senior note indenture. Unless otherwise provided in the applicable prospectus supplement, the trustee under the senior note indenture will be U.S. Bank National Association.

The following briefly summarizes the material provisions of the senior note indenture and the senior notes. You should read the more detailed provisions of the senior note indenture, including the defined terms, for provisions that may be important to you. The senior note indenture has been filed as an exhibit to the registration statement of which this prospectus is a part. A copy of the senior note indenture may also be obtained from Puget Sound Energy or the senior note trustee.

The senior note indenture provides that senior notes may be issued in one or more series, with different terms, in each case as authorized on one or more occasions by Puget Sound Energy. The applicable prospectus supplement relating to any series of senior notes will describe the following terms, where applicable:

- the title of the senior notes;
- the total principal amount of the senior notes;
- the percentage of the principal amount at which the senior notes will be sold and, if applicable, the method of determining the price;
- the maturity date or dates;
- the interest rate or the method of computing the interest rate;
- the date or dates from which any interest will accrue, or how such date or dates will be determined, and the interest payment date or dates and any related record dates;
- the location where payments on the senior notes will be made;
- the terms and conditions on which the senior notes may be redeemed at the option of Puget Sound Energy;
- any obligation of Puget Sound Energy to redeem, purchase or repay the senior notes at the option of a
  holder upon the happening of any event and the terms and conditions of redemption, purchase or
  repayment;
- any provisions for the discharge of Puget Sound Energy's obligations relating to the senior notes by deposit of funds or United States government obligations;
- whether the senior notes are to trade in book-entry form and the terms and any conditions for exchanging the global security in whole or in part for paper certificates;
- any material provisions of the senior note indenture described in this prospectus that do not apply to the senior notes:
- any additional amounts with respect to the senior notes that Puget Sound Energy will pay to a non-United States person because of any tax, assessment or governmental charge withheld or deducted and, if so, any option of Puget Sound Energy to redeem the senior notes rather than pay these additional amounts;
- · any additional events of default; and
- any other specific terms of the senior notes.

Federal income tax consequences and other special considerations applicable to any senior notes issued by Puget Sound Energy at a discount will be described in the applicable prospectus supplement.

Senior notes may be presented for exchange. Registered senior notes may be presented for registration of transfer at the offices of the senior note trustee and, subject to the restrictions set forth in the senior notes and in the applicable prospectus supplement, without service charge, but upon payment of any taxes or other governmental charges due in connection with the transfer, subject to any limitations contained in the senior note indenture.

Distributions on the senior notes in registered form will be made at the office or agency of the senior note trustee in its designated office. However, at the option of Puget Sound Energy, payment of any interest may be made by check or wire transfer. Payment of any interest due on senior notes in registered form will be made to the persons in whose names the senior notes are registered at the close of business on the record date for such interest payments. Payments made in any other manner will be specified in the applicable prospectus supplement.

#### **Senior Notes**

#### Security; Release Date

Until the release date (as described in the next paragraph), the senior notes will be secured by one or more series of Puget Sound Energy's first mortgage bonds from either or both of Puget Sound Energy's current first mortgage indentures issued and delivered by Puget Sound Energy to the senior note trustee. Upon the issuance of a series of senior notes prior to the release date, Puget Sound Energy will simultaneously issue and deliver to the senior note trustee, as security for all senior notes, a series of first mortgage bonds that will have the same stated maturity date and corresponding redemption provisions, and will be in the same total principal amount, as the series of the senior notes being issued. Any series of first mortgage bonds securing senior notes may, but need not, bear interest. Any payment by Puget Sound Energy to the senior note trustee of principal of, and interest and/or any premium on, a series of first mortgage bonds will be applied by the senior note trustee to satisfy Puget Sound Energy's obligations with respect to principal of, and interest and/or any premium on, the corresponding senior notes.

The "release date" will be the date that all first mortgage bonds of Puget Sound Energy issued and outstanding under its electric utility mortgage indenture with U.S. Bank National Association and its gas utility mortgage indenture with BNY Midwest Trust Company, other than first mortgage bonds securing senior notes, have been retired (at, before or after their maturity) through payment, redemption or otherwise. On the release date, the senior note trustee will deliver to Puget Sound Energy, for cancellation, all first mortgage bonds securing senior notes. Not later than 30 days thereafter, the senior note trustee will provide notice to all holders of senior notes of the occurrence of the release date. As a result, on the release date, the first mortgage bonds securing senior notes will cease to secure the senior notes. The senior notes will then become, at Puget Sound Energy's option, either

- · unsecured general obligations of Puget Sound Energy or
- obligations secured by substitute first mortgage bonds issued under a substitute mortgage indenture other than Puget Sound Energy's electric utility mortgage or gas utility mortgage.

A lien on certain property owned by Puget Sound Energy will secure each series of first mortgage bonds that secures senior notes. Upon the payment or cancellation of any outstanding senior notes, the senior note trustee will surrender to Puget Sound Energy for cancellation an equal principal amount of the related series of first mortgage bonds. Puget Sound Energy will not permit, at any time prior to the release date, the total principal amount of first mortgage bonds securing senior notes held by the senior note trustee to be less than the total principal amount of senior notes outstanding. Following the release date, Puget Sound Energy will cause the mortgages to be discharged and will not issue any additional first mortgage bonds under its electric utility mortgage or gas utility mortgage. While Puget Sound Energy will be precluded after the release date from issuing additional first mortgage bonds, it will not be precluded under the senior note indenture or senior notes from issuing or assuming other secured debt, or incurring liens on its property, except to the extent indicated below under "— Certain Covenants of Puget Sound Energy — Limitation on Liens."

#### **Events of Default**

The following constitute events of default under senior notes of any series:

- failure to pay principal of, and any premium on, any senior note of the series when due for five days;
- failure to pay interest on any senior note of the series when due for 30 days;
- failure to perform any other covenant or agreement of Puget Sound Energy in the senior notes of the series for 90 days after written notice to Puget Sound Energy by the senior note trustee or the holders of at least a majority in total principal amount of the outstanding senior notes;
- prior to the release date, a default occurs under the gas utility mortgage and the gas utility mortgage
  trustee or the holders of at least a majority in total principal amount of the outstanding senior notes give
  notice of the default to the senior note trustee;
- prior to the release date, a default occurs under the electric utility mortgage and the electric utility mortgage trustee or the holders of at least a majority in total principal amount of the outstanding senior notes give notice of the default to the senior note trustee;
- if any substituted mortgage bonds are outstanding, a default occurs under the substitute mortgage and the trustee under the substitute mortgage or the holders of at least a majority in total principal amount of the outstanding senior notes give notice of the default to the senior note trustee; and
- events of bankruptcy, insolvency or reorganization of Puget Sound Energy specified in the senior note indenture.

If an event of default occurs and is continuing, either the senior note trustee or the holders of at least a majority in total principal amount of the outstanding senior notes may declare the principal amount of all senior notes to be due and payable immediately.

The senior note trustee generally will be under no obligation to exercise any of its rights or powers under the senior note indenture at the request or direction of any of the holders of senior notes of a series unless those holders have offered to the senior note trustee reasonable security or indemnity. Subject to the provisions for indemnity and certain other limitations contained in the senior note indenture, the holders of at least a majority in total principal amount of the outstanding senior notes of a series generally will have the right to direct the time, method and place of conducting any proceeding for any remedy available to the senior note trustee, or of exercising any trust or power conferred on the senior note trustee. The holders of at least a majority in principal amount of the outstanding senior notes of such series generally will have the right to waive any past default or event of default (other than a payment default) on behalf of all holders of senior notes of the series.

No holder of senior notes of a series may institute any action against Puget Sound Energy under the senior note indenture unless

- that holder gives to the senior note trustee advance written notice of default and its continuance;
- the holders of not less than a majority in total principal amount of senior notes of the series then outstanding affected by that event of default request the senior note trustee to institute such action;
- · that holder has offered the senior note trustee reasonable indemnity; and
- the senior note trustee shall not have instituted such action within 60 days of such request.

Furthermore, no holder of senior notes will be entitled to institute any such action if and to the extent that the action would disturb or prejudice the rights of other holders of senior notes of the series.

Within 90 days after the occurrence of a default with respect to the senior notes of a series, the senior note trustee must give the holders of the senior notes of that series notice of the default if known to the senior note

trustee, unless cured or waived. The senior note trustee may withhold the notice if it determines in good faith that it is in the interest of the holders to do so except in the case of default in the payment of principal of, and interest and/or any premium on, any senior notes of the series. Puget Sound Energy is required to deliver to the senior note trustee each year a certificate as to whether or not, to the knowledge of the officers signing the certificate, Puget Sound Energy is in compliance with the conditions and covenants under the senior note indenture.

#### Modification

Except as provided in the paragraph below, Puget Sound Energy and the senior note trustee cannot modify or amend the senior note indenture without the consent of the holders of at least a majority in principal amount of the outstanding affected senior notes. In addition, Puget Sound Energy and the senior note trustee cannot modify or amend the senior note indenture without the consent of the holder of each outstanding senior note of a series to

- change the maturity date of any senior note of the series;
- reduce the rate (or change the method of calculation of the rate) or extend the time of payment of interest on any senior note of the series;
- reduce the principal amount of, or premium payable on, any senior note of the series;
- change the coin or currency of any payment of principal of, and interest and/or any premium on, any senior note of the series;
- change the date on which any senior note of the series may be redeemed or repaid at the option of its holder or adversely affect the rights of a holder to institute suit for the enforcement of any payment on or with respect to any senior note of the series;
- impair the interest of the senior note trustee in the first mortgage bonds securing the senior notes of the series held by it or, prior to the release date, reduce the principal amount of any series of first mortgage bonds securing the senior notes of the series to an amount less than the principal amount of the related series of senior notes or alter the payment provisions of the first mortgage bonds in a manner adverse to the holders of the senior notes; or
- modify or reduce the percentage of holders of senior notes of the series necessary to modify or amend the senior note indenture or to waive any past default to less than a majority.

Puget Sound Energy and the senior note trustee can modify and amend the senior note indenture without the consent of the holders in certain cases, including

- to add to the covenants of Puget Sound Energy for the benefit of the holders or to surrender a right conferred on Puget Sound Energy in the senior note indenture;
- to add further security for the senior notes of the series;
- to supply omissions, cure ambiguities or correct defects, which actions, in each case, are not prejudicial to the interests of the holders in any material respect; or
- to make any other changes that are not prejudicial to the holders of senior notes of the series.

#### **Defeasance and Discharge**

The senior note indenture provides that Puget Sound Energy will be discharged from any and all obligations with respect to the senior notes of a series and the senior note indenture (except for obligations to register the transfer or exchange of senior notes, replace stolen, lost or mutilated senior notes and maintain paying agencies) if, among other things, Puget Sound Energy irrevocably deposits with the senior note trustee, in trust for the benefit of holders of senior notes of the series, money or certain United States government obligations, or any combination of money or government obligations, which through the payment of interest and principal on the deposits in accordance with their terms must provide money in an amount sufficient, without reinvestment, to

make all payments of principal of, and any premium and interest on, the senior notes on the dates those payments are due in accordance with the terms of the senior note indenture and the senior notes of the series. Unless all the senior notes of the series are to be due within 90 days of the deposit by redemption or otherwise, Puget Sound Energy must also deliver to the senior note trustee an opinion of counsel to the effect that the holders of the senior notes of the series will not recognize income, gain or loss for federal income tax purposes as a result of the defeasance or discharge of the senior notes. Thereafter, the holders of senior notes must look only to the deposit for payment of the principal of, and interest and any premium on, the senior notes.

#### Consolidation, Merger and Sale or Disposition of Assets

Puget Sound Energy may consolidate with or merge into, or sell or otherwise dispose of its properties as or substantially as an entirety if

- the new corporation assumes the due and punctual payment of the principal of, and premium and interest on, all the senior notes and the performance of every covenant of the senior note indenture to be performed or observed by Puget Sound Energy;
- prior to the release date, the new corporation assumes Puget Sound Energy's obligations under its electric utility mortgage and gas utility mortgage with respect to first mortgage bonds securing senior notes; and
- after the release date and there are substitute first mortgage bonds outstanding, the new corporation assumes Puget Sound Energy's obligations under the substitute first mortgage with respect to substitute first mortgage bonds securing senior notes.

The senior note indenture defines "all or substantially all" of the assets of Puget Sound Energy as being 50% or more of the total assets of Puget Sound Energy as shown on its balance sheet as of the end of the prior year. The senior note indenture specifically permits any sale, transfer or other disposition during a calendar year of less than 50% of total assets without the consent of the holders of the senior notes and without the assumption by the transferee of Puget Sound Energy's obligations on the senior notes and covenants contained in the senior note indenture.

#### **Certain Covenants of Puget Sound Energy**

Limitation on Liens

Puget Sound Energy cannot issue any first mortgage bonds other than first mortgage bonds that secure senior notes. After the release date, Puget Sound Energy will be precluded from issuing additional first mortgage bonds under its electric utility mortgage and gas utility mortgage. Unless substitute first mortgage bonds are issued to secure senior notes, after the release date, Puget Sound Energy may not issue, assume, guarantee or permit to exist any debt that is secured by any mortgage, security interest, pledge or other lien of or upon any real property or other depreciable asset used in Puget Sound Energy's electric and gas utility business without effectively securing the senior notes (together with, if Puget Sound Energy shall so determine, any other indebtedness of Puget Sound Energy ranking equally with the senior notes) equally and ratably with that debt. The foregoing restriction will not apply to

- liens on any property existing at the time of its acquisition (but excluding any extension of or addition to that property unless the terms of the mortgage as of the date of the acquisition of the property provide that the mortgage shall be secured by extensions or additions to the property);
- liens to secure the payment of all or part of the purchase price of property or to secure any debt incurred prior to, at the time of or within 180 days after the acquisition of that property for the purpose of financing all or part of the purchase price of the property;
- liens secured by property used in the generation of electricity;
- liens existing as of the date of the senior note indenture;

- permitted encumbrances similar to the permitted encumbrances under the electric utility mortgage;
- any extension, renewal or replacement (or successive extensions, renewals or replacements), in whole or
  in part, of any lien referred to in the bullet points above; provided, however, that the principal amount of
  debt secured thereby may not exceed the principal amount of debt (plus any premium or fee payable in
  connection with such extension, renewal or replacement) so secured at the time of such extension,
  renewal or replacement; and provided, further, that such lien must be limited to all or such part of the
  property that was subject to the mortgage so extended, renewed or replaced (plus improvements on such
  property);
- liens in favor of the United States, any state thereof, any other country or any political subdivision of any of the foregoing, to secure partial, progress, advance or other payments under any contract or statute; or
- liens securing industrial development, pollution control or similar revenue bonds.

Notwithstanding the foregoing restriction, Puget Sound Energy may create, assume or incur any lien not excepted above without equally and ratably securing the senior notes if the aggregate amount of all debt then outstanding and secured by that lien or any other lien not excepted above, together with all net sale proceeds from sale and leaseback transactions that are not described in "— Limitations on Sale and Leaseback Transactions" below, does not exceed 15% of Puget Sound Energy's total consolidated capitalization as shown on its latest audited consolidated balance sheet.

#### Limitations on Sale and Leaseback Transactions

Unless substitute first mortgage bonds are issued to secure the senior notes, after the release date Puget Sound Energy may not sell or transfer any real property interest or other depreciable asset and take back a lease of that property unless

- the sale and leaseback transaction occurs within 180 days after the later of the date of acquisition of the property or the date of the completion of construction or commencement of full operations on the property or
- within 120 days after the sale and leaseback transaction, Puget Sound Energy applies or causes to be applied to the retirement of debt of Puget Sound Energy (other than debt that is subordinate in right of payment to senior notes) an amount not less than the net proceeds of the sale of the property.

Notwithstanding the foregoing restriction, Puget Sound Energy may effect any sale and leaseback transaction not excepted above if the net sale proceeds from the sale and leaseback transaction, together with the net sale proceeds from all other sale and leaseback transactions not excepted above and all debt then outstanding and secured by mortgages not described in any of the bullet points under "— Limitations on Liens" above, do not exceed 15% of Puget Sound Energy's total consolidated capitalization as shown on its latest audited consolidated balance sheet. Puget Sound Energy may also effect any sale and leaseback transaction involving a lease for a period, including renewals, of not more than 36 months.

### Voting of First Mortgage Bonds Held by Senior Note Trustee

The senior note trustee, as the holder of first mortgage bonds securing senior notes, will attend any meeting of bondholders under Puget Sound Energy's electric utility mortgage and gas utility mortgage or, at its option, will deliver its proxy in connection therewith as it relates to matters with respect to which it is entitled to vote or consent. The senior note trustee will vote all the electric utility bonds or gas utility bonds held by it, or will consent with respect thereto, as directed by holders of at least a majority in total principal amount of the outstanding senior notes; provided, however, that the senior note trustee is not required to vote the electric utility bonds or gas utility bonds of any particular issue in favor of, or give consent to, any action except upon notification by the senior note trustee to the holders of the related issue of senior notes of such proposal and consent thereto of the holders of at least a majority in principal amount of the outstanding senior notes of such issue.

#### **Concerning the Senior Note Trustee**

U.S. Bank National Association is both the senior note trustee under the senior note indenture and the mortgage trustee under the electric utility mortgage indenture. U.S. Bank National Association also serves as the issuing and paying agent for, and a dealer under, our commercial paper program, and is a lender under our revolving credit facility.

The senior note trustee may resign at any time by giving written notice to Puget Sound Energy specifying the day on which the resignation is to take effect. The resignation will take effect immediately upon the later of the appointment of a successor senior note trustee and the day specified by the senior note trustee.

The senior note trustee may be removed at any time by a written instrument filed with the senior note trustee and signed by the holders of at least a majority in total principal amount of outstanding senior notes. In addition, Puget Sound Energy may remove the senior note trustee if the senior note trustee: (a) ceases to comply with the eligibility provisions of the Trust Indenture Act of 1939 and fails to resign when requested, (b) fails to comply with a written request to comply with specified eligibility requirements under the senior note indenture, or (c) becomes incapable of acting or is adjudged bankrupt or insolvent. The removal of the senior note trustee shall become effective upon acceptance of appointment by a successor senior note trustee.

#### **Description of the First Mortgage Bonds**

The first mortgage bonds securing the senior notes are to be issued under Puget Sound Energy's electric utility mortgage indenture or its gas utility mortgage indenture, each as amended and supplemented by various supplemental indentures. U.S. Bank National Association will act as the electric utility mortgage trustee and BNY Midwest Trust Company will act as the gas utility mortgage trustee.

The statements herein concerning these mortgage indentures are outlines and are not complete and are subject to, and qualified in their entirety by, all the provisions of the electric utility mortgage indenture and the gas utility mortgage indenture, which are exhibits to the registration statement of which this prospectus forms a part. They make use of defined terms and are qualified in their entirety by express reference to the mortgage indentures, copies of which are available upon request to the senior note trustee.

First mortgage bonds securing senior notes will be issued as security for Puget Sound Energy's obligations under the senior note indenture and will be immediately delivered to and registered in the name of the senior note trustee. The first mortgage bonds securing senior notes will be issued as security for senior notes of a series and will secure the senior notes of that series until the release date. The senior note indenture provides that the senior note trustee shall not transfer any first mortgage bonds securing senior notes except to a successor trustee, to Puget Sound Energy (as provided in the senior note indenture) or in compliance with a court order in connection with a bankruptcy or reorganization proceeding of Puget Sound Energy.

First mortgage bonds securing senior notes will correspond to the senior notes of their related series in respect of principal amount, interest rate, maturity date and redemption provisions. Upon payment of the principal or any premium or interest on senior notes of a series, the related first mortgage bonds in a principal amount equal to the principal amount of the senior notes will, to the extent of the payment of principal, premium or interest, be deemed fully paid and the obligation of Puget Sound Energy to make the payment shall be discharged.

### The Electric Utility Mortgage Bonds

Priority and Security

The electric utility mortgage bonds securing senior notes of any series will rank equally as to security with bonds of other series now outstanding or issued later under the electric utility mortgage. This security is a direct

first lien on Puget Sound Energy's electric utility property and its electric franchises and permits, other than property expressly excluded from the lien. Property expressly excluded from the lien includes

- · cash, securities, notes, accounts receivable and similar instruments;
- · conditional sales, appliance rental or lease agreements;
- materials and supplies held for use in the ordinary course of business;
- merchandise held for the purpose of sale, lease or distribution;
- fuel (including fissionable material) and personal property consumable in operations;
- timber, oil, gas and other minerals under or upon lands of Puget Sound Energy;
- · office furniture and equipment, automobiles and similar transportation equipment; and
- nonutility property.

The lien of the electric utility mortgage is subject to excepted encumbrances (and certain other limitations) as defined and described in the electric utility mortgage indenture. It is also subject to the lien of the gas utility mortgage with respect to Puget Sound Energy's gas utility property that was acquired in connection with the merger with Washington Energy Company on February 10, 1997. The electric utility mortgage indenture permits the acquisition of property subject to prior liens.

#### Dividend Restriction

So long as any of the electric utility mortgage bonds are outstanding, Puget Sound Energy shall not do either of the following, except out of net income available for dividends on its common stock, accumulated after December 31, 1957, plus the sum of \$7,500,000:

- declare or pay any dividends (other than dividends payable in Puget Sound Energy's common stock) or make any other distribution on any shares of its common stock or
- purchase, redeem or otherwise retire for consideration any shares of stock.

Issuance of Electric Utility Mortgage Bonds and Withdrawal of Cash Deposited Against That Issuance

The principal amount of electric utility mortgage bonds that Puget Sound Energy may issue under the electric utility mortgage is not limited, provided that the issuance tests in the electric utility mortgage are satisfied. Electric utility mortgage bonds may be issued from time to time against one or more of the following:

- 60% of unfunded net property additions;
- · deposit of cash with the electric utility mortgage trustee; and
- 100% of unfunded electric utility mortgage bond credits.

The issuance of electric utility mortgage bonds is subject to net earnings available for interest being at least two times the annual interest requirements on all electric utility mortgage bonds and prior lien debt to be outstanding. Cash deposited is withdrawable against 60% of unfunded net additions and 100% of unfunded electric utility mortgage bond credits.

#### Depreciation Fund

Puget Sound Energy will pay cash or deliver electric utility mortgage bonds of any series to the electric utility mortgage trustee by May 31 of each year in an amount equal to the minimum provision for depreciation for the preceding year (i.e., an amount by which 15% of gross utility operating revenues of Puget Sound Energy,

after deducting cost of electricity purchased, fuel costs, and rental and lease payments, exceeds maintenance, repairs and renewals). Cash held in the depreciation fund may be applied to the retirement of the electric utility mortgage bonds of certain of the Secured Medium-Term Notes, Series A and certain of the Secured Medium-Term Notes, Series B, at a price not exceeding the applicable regular redemption price thereof, or other electric utility mortgage bonds at a price not exceeding the applicable special redemption price thereof. In lieu of paying cash or delivering electric utility mortgage bonds, Puget Sound Energy has the option of satisfying this obligation through the use of unfunded property additions or unfunded electric utility mortgage bond credits. Cash and electric utility mortgage bonds held in the depreciation fund may also be withdrawn by using either unfunded property additions or unfunded electric utility mortgage bond credits.

#### Modification of Mortgage

The rights of the bondholders under the electric utility mortgage may be modified by Puget Sound Energy with the consent of the holders of at least 66-2/3% in total principal amount of the electric utility bonds and of not less than 66-2/3% of the total principal amount of each series affected. In general, however, no modification of the terms of payment of principal or interest and no modification affecting the lien or reducing the percentage required for modification is effective against any bondholder without the bondholder's consent.

#### Concerning the Mortgage Trustee

U.S. Bank National Association is the mortgage trustee under the electric utility mortgage indenture. U.S. Bank National Association also serves as the issuing and paying agent for, and a dealer under, our commercial paper program, and is a lender under our revolving credit facility.

The holders of at least a majority in total principal amount of the electric utility mortgage bonds have the right to require the electric utility mortgage trustee to enforce the electric utility mortgage, but the electric utility mortgage trustee is entitled to receive reasonable indemnity and is not required to act under certain circumstances.

#### Defaults

The electric utility mortgage defines the following as "defaults":

- failure to pay principal and premium when due;
- failure to pay interest for 30 days after becoming due;
- failure to pay any installment of any sinking or other purchase fund for 60 days after becoming due;
- an unstayed continuance for 90 days after an entry of an order for reorganization or an appointment of a trustee;
- certain events in bankruptcy, insolvency or reorganization;
- an unstayed continuance for 90 days after entry of a judgment in excess of \$100,000; and
- failure for 90 days after notice to observe other covenants or conditions.

The electric utility mortgage indenture does not contain a provision requiring any periodic evidence to be furnished as to the absence of default or as to compliance with the terms thereof.

#### **Gas Utility Mortgage Bonds**

#### Priority and Security

The gas utility mortgage bonds securing senior notes of any series will rank equally as to security with gas utility mortgage bonds of other series now outstanding or issued later under the gas utility mortgage indenture.

This security is a direct first lien on all of Puget Sound Energy's gas utility property, on its gas utility franchises and permits and on its gas purchase contracts (other than certain property expressly excluded from the lien). Property expressly excluded from the lien includes

- · cash, securities, notes, accounts receivable and similar instruments;
- · conditional sales, appliance rental or lease agreements;
- equipment, materials, supplies and merchandise held by Puget Sound Energy for consumption in the ordinary course of business or acquired for sale, lease or distribution;
- gas or liquid hydrocarbons in pipelines and in storage;
- · fuel and personal property consumable in operations;
- oil, gas and other minerals and timber under or upon lands of Puget Sound Energy;
- · office furniture and equipment, automobiles and similar transportation equipment;
- · nonutility property; and
- · certain property of a successor corporation in a merger or consolidation.

All property owned by Puget Sound Energy immediately prior to its merger with Washington Energy Company on February 10, 1997 is excepted from the lien of the gas utility mortgage. All property acquired by Puget Sound Energy after the merger is also excepted from the lien, unless the property improves or replaces the gas utility property owned by Washington Energy Company at the time of the merger. This lien is subject to excepted encumbrances (and certain other limitations) as defined and described in the gas utility mortgage indenture. The mortgage indenture permits the acquisition of property subject to prior liens, but this property will not be considered as additional property under the gas utility mortgage until the prior lien is paid.

#### Dividend Restriction

If the aggregate amount of all the dividends, distributions and expenditures listed below made since September 30, 1994 would exceed the aggregate amount of the net income of Puget Sound Energy accumulated after September 30, 1994 plus the sum of \$20,000,000, Puget Sound Energy shall not do any of the following so long as any of Puget Sound Energy's Secured Medium-Term Notes, Series C, issued under the gas utility mortgage, are outstanding:

- declare or pay any dividends (other than dividends payable in Puget Sound Energy's common stock) or make any other distribution on any shares of its common stock, or
- purchase, redeem or otherwise retire for consideration any shares of stock (other than in exchange for, or
  from the net cash proceeds of, other new shares of capital stock of Puget Sound Energy and other than
  any shares of any class of stock ranking as to dividends or assets prior to Puget Sound Energy's common
  stock required to be purchased, redeemed or otherwise retired for any sinking fund or purchase fund for
  that class of stock).

#### Renewal Fund

Puget Sound Energy will pay cash and/or deliver gas utility mortgage bonds (taken at the principal amount thereof) to the gas utility mortgage trustee for deposit into a renewal fund on or before May 1 of each year in an amount equal to

- · the greater of
  - the aggregate amount of the minimum provision for depreciation (i.e., an amount computed at the rate of 2% per annum, or another rate as may be permitted or required by the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission, of the book value of depreciable gas utility property subject to the lien of the gas utility mortgage and not to prior liens) from March 1, 1957 to the end of the next preceding calendar year or

· the aggregate amount of retirements for the same period

#### in excess of

- · the greater of
  - the aggregate amount for the minimum provision for depreciation or retirements, whichever is greater, shown in the next preceding renewal fund certificate filed with the gas utility mortgage trustee pursuant to the requirements of Section 4.04 of the gas utility mortgage or
  - the aggregate amount for the minimum provision for depreciation or retirements, whichever is greater, shown in the latest certificate of available net additions delivered to the gas utility mortgage trustee pursuant to Section 2.01 of the gas utility mortgage;

less the aggregate amount of gas utility mortgage bonds retired by sinking fund operations, not theretofore used as a credit on account of the renewal fund in previous renewal fund certificates. The renewal fund obligation may be satisfied in whole or in part by credits consisting of unfunded property additions and/or unfunded gas utility mortgage bond credits.

Any cash deposited in the renewal fund, if and to the extent that Puget Sound Energy at the time does not have property additions available for use as a credit to satisfy the renewal fund obligation, may, upon the written order of Puget Sound Energy, be applied by the gas utility mortgage trustee to the redemption of gas utility mortgage bonds or, if not so applied pursuant to the provisions of the gas utility mortgage, to the retirement of gas utility mortgage bonds.

Issuance of Gas Utility Mortgage Bonds and Withdrawal of Cash Deposited Against Such Issuance

The principal amount of gas utility mortgage bonds issuable under the gas utility mortgage is not limited, provided that the issuance tests in the gas utility mortgage are satisfied. Gas utility mortgage bonds may be issued from time to time against one or more of the following:

- 60% of unfunded net property additions;
- · deposit of cash with the gas utility mortgage trustee; and
- 100% of unfunded gas utility mortgage bond credits.

With certain exceptions, the issuance of gas utility mortgage bonds is subject to net earnings available for interest being at least

- two times the annual interest requirements on all gas utility mortgage bonds and prior lien debt to be outstanding and
- so long as gas utility mortgage bonds issued prior to the date of this prospectus are outstanding,
   1.75 times the annual interest requirements on all indebtedness of Puget Sound Energy to be outstanding immediately after such issuance.

Cash deposited is withdrawable against 60% of unfunded net property additions in the case of moneys on deposit with the gas utility mortgage trustee for the purpose described above, 100% of the amount of unfunded net additions in the case of any other trust moneys and 100% of unfunded gas utility mortgage bond credits.

#### Modification of Mortgage

The rights of the bondholders under the gas utility mortgage may be modified by Puget Sound Energy with the consent of the holders of at least 66-2/3% in total principal amount of the gas utility mortgage bonds and of not less than 66-2/3% of the total principal amount of each series affected. In general, however, no modification

of the terms of payment of principal or interest and no modification affecting the lien or reducing the percentage required for modification is effective against any bondholder without the bondholder's consent.

Concerning the Mortgage Trustee

BNY Midwest Trust Company is the gas utility mortgage trustee under the mortgage indenture.

The holders of at least a majority in total principal amount of the gas utility mortgage bonds have the right to require the gas utility mortgage trustee to enforce the gas utility mortgage, but the gas utility mortgage trustee is entitled to receive reasonable indemnity and is not required to act under certain circumstances.

#### **Defaults**

The gas utility mortgage defines the following as "defaults":

- failure to pay principal and premium when due;
- failure to pay interest for 10 days after becoming due;
- failure to pay any installment of any sinking or other purchase fund for 30 days after becoming due;
- · certain events in bankruptcy, insolvency or reorganization;
- failure to pay money due under any indebtedness other than gas utility mortgage bonds in an amount of \$500,000 or more or the failure to perform any other agreement evidencing the indebtedness if Puget Sound Energy's failure causes any payments to become due prior to the due date;
- a judgment against Puget Sound Energy in excess of \$100,000 that continues unstayed and unsatisfied for a period of 90 days following entry of the judgment; and
- failure for 30 days after notice to observe other covenants or conditions.

The gas utility mortgage indenture does not contain a provision requiring any periodic evidence to be furnished as to the absence of default or as to compliance with the terms thereof.

#### PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION

Puget Sound Energy may sell the senior notes

- through underwriters or dealers;
- · through agents;
- · directly to purchasers; or
- through a combination of any of these methods.

The prospectus supplement with respect to any senior notes will set forth the terms of the related offering, including

- the name or names of any underwriters, dealers or agents;
- the name or names of any managing underwriter or underwriters;
- the purchase price of the senior notes and the proceeds to Puget Sound Energy from their sale;
- any underwriting discounts and commissions and other items constituting underwriters' compensation;
- any initial public offering price and any discounts or concessions allowed or reallowed or paid to dealers;
- · any commissions paid to agent;
- · any delayed delivery arrangements; and
- any securities exchange on which the senior notes may be listed.

#### Sale Through Underwriters or Dealers

If underwriters are used in the sale, they will acquire the offered securities for their own account and may resell them on one or more occasions in one or more transactions, including negotiated transactions, at a fixed public offering price or at varying prices determined at the time of sale. The offered securities may be offered to the public either through underwriting syndicates represented by one or more managing underwriters or directly by one or more firms acting as underwriters. Unless otherwise set forth in the applicable prospectus supplement, the obligations of the underwriters to purchase the offered securities will be subject to certain conditions precedent, and the underwriters will be obligated to purchase all the offered securities if any are purchased. The underwriters may change from time to time any initial public offering price and any discounts or concessions allowed or reallowed or paid to dealers.

During and after an offering through underwriters, the underwriters may purchase and sell the securities in the open market. These transactions may include overallotment and stabilizing transactions and purchases to cover syndicate short positions created in connection with the offering. The underwriters may also impose a penalty bid, which means that selling concessions allowed to syndicate members or other broker-dealers for the offered securities sold for their account may be reclaimed by the syndicate if the offered securities are repurchased by the syndicate in stabilizing or covering transactions. These activities may stabilize, maintain or otherwise affect the market price of the offered securities, which may be higher than the price that might otherwise prevail in the open market. If commenced, the underwriters may discontinue these activities at any time.

If dealers are utilized in the sale of offered securities, Puget Sound Energy will sell the offered securities to the dealers as principals. The dealers may then resell the offered securities to the public at varying prices to be determined by the dealers at the time of resale.

#### **Direct Sales and Sales Through Agents**

The offered securities may be sold directly by Puget Sound Energy or through agents designated by Puget Sound Energy from time to time. Unless otherwise indicated in the prospectus supplement, any agent will be acting on a best-efforts basis for the period of its appointment.

The offered securities may be sold directly by Puget Sound Energy to institutional investors or others, who may be deemed to be underwriters within the meaning of the Securities Act with respect to any resale of the securities. The terms of these sales will be described in the related prospectus supplement.

#### **Delayed Delivery Contracts**

If indicated in the prospectus supplement, Puget Sound Energy may authorize agents, underwriters or dealers to solicit offers from certain types of institutions to purchase securities from Puget Sound Energy at the public offering price under delayed delivery contracts. These contracts would provide for payment and delivery on a specified date in the future. The contracts would be subject only to those conditions described in the prospectus supplement. The prospectus supplement will describe the commission payable for solicitation of those contracts.

#### **General Information**

Agents, dealers and underwriters may be entitled under agreements with Puget Sound Energy to indemnification by Puget Sound Energy against certain civil liabilities, including liabilities under the Securities Act, or to contribution with respect to payments which the agents, dealers or underwriters may be required to make in respect of liabilities under the Securities Act. Agents, dealers and underwriters may be customers of, engage in transactions with, or perform services for Puget Sound Energy in the ordinary course of business.

The offered securities may or may not be listed on a national securities exchange. You should read the applicable prospectus supplement for a discussion of this matter. We cannot assure you there will be a market for any of the offered securities.

## DISCLOSURE OF COMMISSION POSITION ON INDEMNIFICATION FOR SECURITIES ACT LIABILITIES

Sections 23B.08.500 through 23B.08.600 of the Washington Business Corporation Act authorize a court to award, or a corporation's board of directors to grant, indemnification to directors and officers on terms sufficiently broad to permit indemnification under certain circumstances for liabilities arising under the Securities Act of 1933. Section 6 of Puget Sound Energy's bylaws provides for indemnification of Puget Sound Energy's directors and officers to the maximum extent permitted by Washington law.

Section 23B.08.320 of the Washington Business Corporation Act authorizes a corporation to limit a director's personal liability to the corporation or its shareholders for monetary damages for conduct as a director, except in certain circumstances involving intentional misconduct, knowing violations of law or illegal corporate loans or distributions, or any transaction from which the director personally receives a benefit in money, property or services to which the director is not legally entitled. Article X of Puget Sound Energy's restated articles of incorporation, as amended, contains provisions implementing, to the fullest extent permitted by Washington law, such limitations on a director's liability to Puget Sound Energy and its shareholders.

Officers and directors of Puget Sound Energy are covered by insurance (with certain exceptions and certain limitations) that indemnifies them against losses and liabilities arising from certain alleged "wrongful acts," including alleged errors or misstatements, or certain other alleged wrongful acts or omissions constituting neglect or breach of duty.

The underwriting agreements, which are filed as exhibits to the registration statement of which this prospectus is a part, contain provisions whereby the underwriters agree to indemnify Puget Sound Energy, its directors and certain officers and other persons, and are incorporated herein by reference.

Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities Act may be permitted to our directors, officers and controlling persons under the foregoing provisions, we have been informed that in the opinion of the Commission such indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act and is, therefore, unenforceable.

#### LEGAL OPINIONS

Opinions as to the legality of certain of the offered securities will be rendered for Puget Sound Energy by Perkins Coie LLP, Seattle, Washington. Certain United States federal income taxation matters may be passed upon for Puget Sound Energy by either Perkins Coie LLP, tax counsel for Puget Sound Energy, or by special tax counsel to Puget Sound Energy, who will be named in the related prospectus supplement. Certain legal matters with respect to offered securities will be passed upon by counsel for any underwriters, dealers or agents, each of whom will be named in the related prospectus supplement.

#### **EXPERTS**

The financial statements and management's assessment of the effectiveness of internal control over financial reporting (which is included in Management's Report on Internal Control over Financial Reporting) incorporated in this prospectus by reference to the Annual Report on Form 10-K of Puget Sound Energy, Inc. for the year ended December 31, 2004 have been so incorporated in reliance on the reports of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, an independent registered public accounting firm, given on the authority of said firm as experts in auditing and accounting.

[THIS PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK]

	•	
• .		

# \$250,000,000 PSE PUGET SOUND ENERGY

**5.483% Senior Notes Due June 1, 2035** 

PROSPECTUS SUPPLEMENT
May 23, 2005

# Lehman Brothers JPMorgan

Citigroup
UBS Investment Bank
BNY Capital Markets, Inc.
KeyBanc Capital Markets
Wedbush Morgan Securities Inc.
Piper Jaffray

# ATTACHMENT B Executed Lehman Brothers Confirmation May 13, 2005

Confidential per WAC 480-07-160

Puget Sound Energy Forward Starting Swap Agreement Filing in Compliance with RCW 80.08.040 (1), (2) and (3)

### LEHMAN BROTHERS

#### Transaction

Date:

13 May, 2005

To:

Puget Sound Energy, Inc.

Attention:

Lisa Rice / Assistant Treasurer

Telephone:

425-462-3752

Facsimile:

425-462-3490

From:

Lehman Brothers Special Financing Inc.

Transaction Management Group

Kathy Tsang

Facsimile: 646-885-9551 (United States of America)

Telephone: 212-526-9080

Ref. Numbers: Risk ID: 942889L / Effort ID: N639753 / Global Deal ID: 2158241

#### Dear Sir or Madam:

The purpose of this communication is to set forth the terms and conditions of the transaction entered into on the Trade Date referred to below (the "Transaction"), between Lehman Brothers Special Financing Inc. ("Party A") and Puget Sound Energy, Inc. ("Party B"). This communication constitutes a "Confirmation" as referred to in the Master Agreement specified below.

This Confirmation is subject to and incorporates the terms of the 1992 version of the preprinted multicurrency cross-border form of Master Agreement published by the International Swaps and Derivatives Association, Inc. ("ISDA") (the "Master Agreement"), but without regard to any modifications or elections that the parties may be entitled to make pursuant to a Schedule except as provided in the Additional Provisions paragraph herein. All provisions contained in, or incorporated by reference to, the Master Agreement shall govern this Confirmation except as expressly modified below. In addition, this Confirmation shall itself evidence a complete and binding agreement between you and us as to the terms and conditions of the Transaction to which this Confirmation relates.

Party A and Party B each represents that entering into the Transaction is authorized and does not violate any laws of its jurisdiction of organization or residence or the terms of any agreement to which it is a party and that, upon due execution and delivery of this Confirmation, it will constitute a legally valid and binding obligation, enforceable against it in accordance with its terms, subject to applicable principles of bankruptcy and creditors' rights generally and to equitable principles of general application.

This Confirmation incorporates the definitions and provisions contained in the 2000 ISDA Definitions as published by ISDA (the "Definitions"). In the event of any inconsistency between the Definitions and this Confirmation, this Confirmation will govern.

5/13/2005 5:56 PAGE 3/6 LEHMAN BROTHERS

The terms of the particular Transaction to which this Confirmation relates are as follows:

General Terms:

Trade Date: 12 May, 2005

Effective Date: 14 July, 2006

Termination Date: 14 July, 2036

Notional Amount: USD 100,000,000.00

Floating Amounts:

Floating Amount Payer: Party A

Floating Amount Payer Payment Dates: The 14th calendar day of each January, April, July,

and October, from and including 16 October, 2006 to and including the Termination Date, subject to adjustment in accordance with the Modified

Following Business Day Convention.

Floating Rate Option: USD-LIBOR-BBA

Designated Maturity: 3 months

Spread: Inapplicable

Floating Rate Day Count Fraction: Actual/360

Reset Dates: The first day of each Calculation Period

Fixed Amounts:

Fixed Amount Payer: Party B

Fixed Amount Payer Payment Dates: The 14th calendar day of each January and July, from

and including 16 January, 2007 to and including the Termination Date, subject to adjustment in accordance

with the Following Business Day Convention.

No Adjustment of Period End Dates: Applicable

Fixed Rate: 5.118% per annum

Fixed Rate Day Count Fraction: 30/360

Business Days: London; New York

U/ 1U/ 2000 U, UO PAUL. 4/0 LEULIWIA DUALUEVO

#### Early Termination:

Mandatory Early Termination:

**Applicable** 

**Settlement Terms:** 

Mandatory Early Termination Date:

14 July, 2006

Business Day Convention for Mandatory

Modified Following

Early Termination Date:

Cash Settlement Valuation Time:

11:00 a.m. New York time

Cash Settlement Valuation Date:

Two Valuation Business Days prior to the Mandatory

Early Termination Date

Valuation Business Days:

New York and London

Cash Settlement Method:

Cash Price

Cash Settlement Reference Banks:

To be determined on the Cash Settlement Valuation

Date

Quotation Rate:

Bid

#### **Additional Provisions:**

The "Cross Default" provisions of Section 5(a)(vi) of the Master Agreement will apply. 1.

"Threshold Amount" means the lesser of (i) USD 75 million or (ii) two percent (2%) of the Stockholders' Equity of Lehman Brothers Holdings Inc. ("Holdings"), in the case of Party A and Holdings (or its equivalent in any other currency), and USD 25 million, in the case of Party B (or its equivalent in any other currency).

"Stockholders' Equity" means with respect to an entity, at any time, the sum at such time of (i) its capital stock (including preferred stock) outstanding, taken at par value, (ii) its capital surplus and (iii) its retained earnings, minus (iv) treasury stock, each to be determined in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles.

- The "Credit Event Upon Merger" provisions of Section 5(b)(iv) of the Master Agreement will apply to Party A and Party B.
- Payments on Early Termination. For the purpose of Section 6(e) of the Master Agreement, Loss and the Second Method will apply.
- 4. Representations. Section 3 of the Master Agreement is hereby amended by adding the following additional subsections:
  - (a) No Agency. It is entering into this Transaction as principal (and not as agent or in any other capacity, fiduciary or otherwise).
  - (b) Eligible Contract Participant. It is an "eligible contract participant" as defined in the Commodity Futures Modernization Act of 2000.

Risk ID: 942889L / Effort ID: 639753 / Global Deal ID: 2158241

- (c) No Reliance. In connection with the negotiation, entering into and execution of this Transaction, Party B acknowledges and agrees that: (i) Party A is acting for its own account and not as a fiduciary for, or financial or investment advisor to, Party B (or in any similar capacity) regardless of whether Party A provides Party B with market information or its views; (ii) Party B is not relying upon any communications (whether written or oral) from Party A as investment advice or as a recommendation to enter into this Transaction (other than the representations expressly set forth in the Master Agreement), it being understood that information and explanations related to the terms and conditions of this Transaction shall not be considered investment advice or a recommendation to enter into this Transaction; (iii) Party B has not received from Party A any assurance or guarantee as to the expected results of this Transaction and understands the risks of the Transaction; (iv) Party B has consulted with its own legal, regulatory, tax, business, investment, financial, and accounting advisors to the extent it has deemed necessary, and it has made its own independent investment, hedging, and trading decisions based upon its own judgment and upon any advice from such advisors as it has deemed necessary and not upon any view expressed by Party A; and (v) Party B has determined based upon its own judgment and upon any advice received from its own professional advisors as it has deemed necessary to consult that entering into the Transaction is appropriate for such party in light of its financial capabilities and objectives.
- 5. Netting of Payments. <u>Subparagraph (ii)</u> of <u>Section 2(c)</u> of the Master Agreement will not apply to any Transaction between the parties hereto.
- 6. Waiver of Trial By Jury. Insofar as is permitted by law, each party irrevocably waives any and all rights to trial by jury in any legal proceeding in connection with this Agreement or any Transaction, and acknowledges that this waiver is a material inducement to the other party's entering into this Agreement and each Transaction hereunder.

Miscellaneous:

Calculation Agent:

Party A

Office:

For the purposes of this Transaction, Party A is not a Multibranch Party, and the Office of Party B is its

Head Office Branch.

Transfer:

Notwithstanding Section 7 of the Agreement, Party A may assign its rights and obligations under this Transaction, in whole and not in part, to any Affiliate of Lehman Brothers Holdings Inc. ("Holdings") effective upon delivery to Party B of the full unconditional guarantee by Holdings, in favor of Party B, of the obligations of such Affiliate; provided, however, any provision to the contrary in the Agreement, when executed, shall take precedence

over this election.

Governing Law:

The laws of the State of New York (without reference to choice of law doctrine); provided, however, any provision to the contrary in the Agreement, when executed, shall take precedence over this election.

Termination Currency:

USD; provided, however, any provision to the contrary in the Agreement, when executed, shall take

precedence over this election.

Please confirm your agreement with the foregoing by executing this Confirmation and returning such Confirmation, in its entirety, to us at facsimile number 646-885-9551 (United States of America), Attention: Documentation.

-

Name: Anatoly Kozlov
Title: Authorized Signatory

rs sincerely,

You

Lehman Brothers Special Financing Inc.

Puget Sound Energy, Inc.

Accepted and agreed to:

Name: Title:

\* Assistant Treasurer

#### ATTACHMENT C Executed Wachovia Confirmation June 13, 2005

Confidential per WAC 480-07-160

Puget Sound Energy Forward Starting Swap Agreement Filing in Compliance with RCW 80.08.040 (1), (2) and (3)



### AMENDED AND RESTATED SWAP TRANSACTION CONFIRMATION



Date:

June 13, 2005

To:

Puget Sound Energy, Inc. ("Counterparty")

Address:

PO Box 97034

Bellevue WA 98008-9734 USA

Fax:

425-462-3490

Attention:

Lisa Rice

From:

Wachovia Bank, N.A. ("Wachovia")

Ref. No:

1141927

Dear Lisa Rice:

This confirms the terms of the Transaction described below between Counterparty and Wachovia. The definitions and provisions contained in the 2000 ISDA Definitions, as published by the International Swaps and Derivatives Association, lnc., are incorporated into this Confirmation. In the event of any inconsistency between those definitions and provisions and this Confirmation, this Confirmation will govern. Fixed Amounts and Floating Amounts for each applicable Payment Date hereunder will be calculated in accordance with the ISDA Definitions, and if any Fixed Amount and Floating Amount are due for the same Payment Date hereunder, then those amounts shall not be payable and instead the Fixed Rate Payer shall pay the positive difference, if any, between the Fixed Amount and the Floating Amount, and the Floating Rate Payer shall pay the positive difference, if any, between the Floating Amount and the Fixed Amount. This Confirmation amends, restates and replaces any prior Confirmation of this Transaction.

1. The terms of the particular Transaction to which the Confirmation relates are as follows:

Transaction Type:

Interest Rate Swap

Currency for Payments:

U.S. Dollars

Notional Amount:

USD 100,000,000.00

Term:

Trade Date:

May 13, 2005

Effective Date:

July 14, 2006. The Effective Date is the first day of the first Calculation

Period. However, the rights and obligations of both parties under this

Transaction are in effect as of the Trade Date.

Termination Date:

July 14, 2036 in respect of Floating Amounts, subject to adjustment in

accordance with the Following Business Day Convention.

July 14, 2036 in respect of Fixed Amounts

Counterparty hereby acknowledges that the payments due by it under this Transaction shall be due on their respective due dates whether or not (i) there exists at any time a commitment for any Financing or any such commitment expires or terminates, (ii) any closing of any Financing takes place or is postponed or delayed, (iii) any advance is made, outstanding or repaid in connection with any Financing, either before, on or after the Effective Date, (iv) circumstances change such that Counterparty ceases to have any need for, or is unable to obtain, any Financing; or (v) the principal amount of any Financing is less or more than the Notional Amount of this Transaction, the term of any Financing is shorter or longer than the Term of this Transaction, or any other terms of any Financing differ from the terms of this Transaction. "Financing" means any loan or other extension of credit from Wachovia (or any other entity) to Counterparty (or any other entity). In addition, Counterparty acknowledges that its obligations in respect of this Transaction upon the occurrence of any Event of Default, Termination Event or Additional Termination Event shall be due and payable by Counterparty whether any such event occurs before, on or after the Effective Date.

#### Fixed Amounts:

Fixed Rate Paver:

Counterparty

Period End Dates:

Payment Dates:

Semi-annually on the 14th of each January and July commencing January 14,

2007, through and including the Termination Date; No Adjustment.

Semi-annually on the 14th of each January and July commencing January 14,

2007, through and including the Termination Date

**Business Day Convention:** 

Following

Business Day:

New York

Fixed Rate:

5.056%

Fixed Rate Day Count Fraction:

30/360

#### Floating Amounts:

Floating Rate Payer:

Wachovia

Period End Dates:

Quarterly on the 14th of each October, January, April and July commencing October 14, 2006, through and including the Termination Date, subject to adjustment in accordance with the Following Business Day Convention.

Quarterly on the 14th of each October, January, April and July commencing

Payment Dates:

October 14, 2006, through and including the Termination Date

Business Day Convention:

Following

Business Day:

New York

Floating Rate for initial Calculation Determined two London Banking Days prior to the Effective Date

Period:

Floating Rate Option:

USD-LIBOR-BBA

Designated Maturity:

3 Months

Spread:

None

Floating Rate Day Count Fraction: Actual/360

Two London Banking Days prior to each Reset Date.

Floating Rate determined: Reset Dates:

The first day of each Calculation Period.

Compounding:

Inapplicable

Rounding convention:

5 decimal places per the ISDA Definitions.

#### 2. The additional provisions of this Confirmation are as follows:

Calculation Agent:

Wachovia

Payment Instructions:

Wachovia Wholesale Lockbox

P.O. Box 60308

Charlotte, NC 28260-0308

#### Wachovia Contacts:

Settlement and/or Rate Resets:

1-800-249-3865 1-704-383-8429

Documentation: Tel: (704) 383-4599 Fax: (704) 383-9139

Collateral:

Tel: (704) 383-9529

Please quote transaction reference number.

Payments to Counterparty:

Please provide written payment instructions. Wachovia will make no payments until written payment instructions are received. Phone: I-800-249-3865 Fax: 1-704-383-8429

#### Mandatory Termination:

This Transaction shall terminate on the following date: July 14, 2006 (the "Mandatory Termination Date"), provided that this Transaction does not otherwise become a Terminated Transaction under Section 6(e) of the ISDA Master Agreement on or before the Mandatory Termination Date.

Unless prior to the Mandatory Termination Date the parties otherwise agree on the termination date and the amount, due date and payor of the termination payment to be made, then this Transaction will terminate on the Mandatory Termination Date and be replaced by an obligation of one party to make a payment under Section 6(e) of the ISDA Master Agreement for this Transaction ("Cash Settlement Amount"). For that purpose, (i) the Early Termination Date is the Mandatory Termination Date, (ii) the Terminated Transaction is this Transaction, (iii) the Affected Party is the Counterparty, and (iv) Wachovia will determine the Cash Settlement Amount for this Transaction. The Cash Settlement Amount will be due on the second New York Business Day following the Mandatory Termination Date by the party obligated to pay that amount under Section 6(e) of the ISDA Master Agreement.

#### **Documentation**

If at any time there exists an executed ISDA Master Agreement between the parties governing this Transaction, this Confirmation supplements, forms part of and will be governed by that ISDA Master Agreement, and all provisions contained or incorporated by reference in that ISDA Master Agreement will govern this Confirmation except as expressly modified herein. In the absence of that ISDA Master Agreement, this Confirmation shall supplement, form a part of, and be subject to an agreement in the form of the ISDA Master Agreement (Multicurrency-Cross Border) published in 1992 by the International Swaps and Derivatives Association, Inc. as if the parties had executed an agreement in such form (the provisions of which are hereby incorporated by reference), but without any Schedule except for the election of New York law (without regard to conflicts of law principles) as the governing law. References in this Confirmation to the "ISDA Master Agreement" shall be to whichever of the foregoing is applicable. Neither party is acting as the other party's financial advisor for this Transaction nor is it relying on the other party for any evaluation of the present or future results, consequences, risks, and benefits of this transaction, whether financial, accounting, tax, legal, or otherwise.

Please confirm that the foregoing correctly sets forth the terms of our agreement by executing a copy of this Confirmation and returning it to us.

Very truly yours,

Wachovia Bank, N.A.

Name:

ne: /Mark P. Silke

Title: Assistant Vice President

Ref. No. 1141927

Accepted and Confirmed as of date first written above:

Puget Sound Energy, Inc.

Name:

+ Treasurer